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	I-605 Soundwall Groundbreaking Event 

This morning, Supervisor and Director Don Knabe and Director Diane DuBois broke ground on an Interstate 605 soundwall in the City of Whittier. The event was also attended by Lan Saadatnejadi, Metro Executive Officer for Highway Program, Krishniah Murthy, Metro Executive Director of Transit Project Delivery, Michael Miles, Caltrans District 7 Director, Jeff Collier, City Manager for City of Whittier, Pastor Ron Fernandez of the Whittier Apostolic Faith Center along with Whittier Mobile Country Club residents. This $14 million project will build approximately three miles of soundwalls along northbound and southbound directions of I-605 freeway north of Slauson Avenue to south of Obregon Street in the City of Whittier and unincorporated County areas. The project is expected to be completed by winter 2013. Our agency contributed to this effort with local Proposition C funds to design, construct and manage the project. Media coverage included Whittier Daily News and USC Annenberg TV News.  

Open House and Community Workshops for Metro Green Line to LAX Project 

Last night, Metro concluded the second round of engaging Community Workshops for the Metro Green Line to LAX Project. These workshops were organized to review and discuss the progress to date on the Alternatives Analysis (AA) which is under development. Over 100 stakeholders attended the Open House and two Community Workshops in person and approximately 60 people viewed the live video coverage of the presentations. Participants included representatives from local and regional businesses, community organizations, agencies, and the offices of federal, state, and local elected officials. The workshops provided an early look at alternatives being analyzed and a forum to discuss them ahead of the formal environmental review process. The project team will review the comments and suggestions received and incorporate them into the AA report scheduled for consideration by the Board in April 2012.The AA is the first stage in the Project Development Process. The draft environmental review process is expected to commence in the spring starting with the formal public scoping meetings. The Community Workshop materials, including the presentation, information boards, and AA comment sheet have been posted to our website. The live video coverage of both workshop presentations can also be viewed here. 
http://www.metro.net/projects/lax-extension/
http://www.ustream.tv/channel/green-line-to-lax
Updated I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project Construction Notice 

The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project contractor will implement additional full freeway closures from the US-101 freeway to the Getty Center Drive ramps, weather permitting. Each night ramps within the freeway closure limits may begin to close as early as 7:00 p.m. and freeway lanes will begin to close as early as 10:00 p.m. with full directional freeway closure between the hours of 12:00 a.m. and 5:00 a.m. The schedule for the closures is as follows:
· Southbound 1-405 freeway from the 101 freeway to Getty Center Drive –  March 8, 2012, March 12, 2012 and March 13, 2012

· Northbound 1-405 freeway from the 101 freeway to Getty Center Drive –  March 14, 2012 and March 15, 2012

Sepulveda Blvd. will remain open during the nights of the full directional freeway closures and will be used as a detour route. For additional project information, please click here.
www.metro.net/405.
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